
THE CHRISTIAN ECHO 

G. P. Bowser, who preached often in Michigan, 
began a journal in 1902 in Nashville, TN to help 
black churches keep in better contact with each 
other. It has continued publication for over a 
century and the Southwestern Christian College in 
Terrell, TX now prints it. Very few copies of the 
earliest publications are known to exist, but Don 
Haymes, archivist for the Christian Theological 
Seminary in Indianapolis, has facilitated getting 
known copies preserved on microfilm. 


